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Dear Resident / Business Owner / Owner, Steven B. Danner'Ri@rS
Hydrogeologist

Brynn Bemis

The City of Madison Board of Public Works will hold a public hearing on the issue

of allowing construction activities, with associated noise impacts, outside the period of 7:00 AM
to 7:00 PM for certain work items at the intersection of N. Blair Street/ John Nolen Drive and
Williamson Street. The Public Hearing will be on July 25th, 2012 at 5:30 PM at the City of Madison,
Water Utility Building, 119 E. Olin Ave., Room AB.

Madison General Ordinance section 24.08(3) provides the Common Council the ability to allow
construction activities outside of the hours of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM. with the passage of a resolution and a
hearing before the Board of Public Works.

The City sanitary sewer is scheduled to be repaired on North Blair Street just north of the Railroad Tracks.
The work is scheduled for the weekends of August 18" and August 25", This is a 2 weekend project and
no work is planned to be completed during the week. If the contractor is not able to complete the project
within the 2 weekend contract period due to inclement weather, the project will be completed on a
weekend that is not a home UW Badger Football game. This work is necessary because the sanitary
sewer was found to be in disrepair during routine maintenance. For two weekends, work will be
underway from 7:00 pm on Friday to 6:00 AM Monday in this heavily traveled street intersection. This
work is being scheduled on the weekends to minimize the traffic impacts. Due to the close proximity to
the active railroad tracks and the short time frame of construction, it is expected that that the construction
work will be labor intensive while the project is underway.

If you have any questions in regards to the construction activities, please call Mark Moder, of City
Engineering at 261-9250. | appreciate your cooperation and look forward to a successful project.

Sincerely,

Robert F. Phillips, P.E.
City Engineer

cc Ald. Marsha Rummel, District #6
Ald. Michael Verveer, District #4
Kathy Cryan, City Engineering
John Fahrney, City Engineering
Greg Fries, City Engineering
Michael Dailey, City Engineering




